Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Monday, Sep 29, 2008, 3pm – 4:30pm.
In attendance: Xueming Bao, Richard Stern, Nathaniel Knight, Anne Pumfery, Bert Wachsmuth (Chair), Jorge Lopez-Cortina, Christine A. Krus, Joseph J. Martinelli, Paul Fisher, and Steve Landry (and two members of his staff)
We reviewed and updated our membership list and requested recruitment of additional members; we will pass along an updated list shortly. Steve Landry, CIO, and his team then gave a thoroughly interesting update on what is happening in various sectors of IT on campus. Some of the important highlights were:
New SHU Portal: Replacement of the Blackboard portal with a new one based on Banner Luminus, called PirateNet. It which will become a one-stop shop for all services/information that require login such as email, Blackboard, Banner, etc. The roll-out of the portal is expected to take place at the end of October. Open meetings are planned to introduce the portal to the community (no fixed dates yet, though).
New email system: The current email system will be replaced with a Microsoft Exchange based system. Users can then access their email with MS Outlook, through a web client, or through other IMAP-compliant porgrams. As part of the changes, Broadcast email announcements will no longer be emailed to the Seton Hall Community but instead will appear on the new PirateNet. Students will receive bundled MS Exchange Services such as a 5 Gb network accessible storage system that they can control and can give access to others. Students will also see an increase in their email quotas.
One concern about the email switch was future access to old emails currently on Lotus Notes since archived emails will not be automatically converted. The committee will develop several “scenarios” based on typical faculty email use and ask for clarification on the concrete impact of the email switch on these scenarios.

There was discussion as to when to roll out the new email system. Steve Landry suggested doing so during the semester and offer training for certain aspects of MS Outlook mainly to the secretaries and staff. We suggested that (1) it would be best to roll out the new email at the beginning of January which will give everyone time to get used to the email system during a quieter time and (2) offer full training sessions on MS Outlook as some users may not be too comfortable with adjusting to new, essential computer software such as email.
Other infrastucture objectives for 2007-2009 included the ongoing implementation of a ‘high availabilty’ IT architecture that makes key systems and services redundant to better absorb system errors. Upgrade of campus server and storage virtualization program is also continuing as scheduled.

Other topics of discussion included a brief review of Seton Hall’s “Appropriate Use Policy” (see http://www.shu.edu/offices/policies-procedures/systems-appropriate-use-policy.cfm), prompted by a recent unauthorized broadcast-like email sent to faculty by a Ph.D. student. All such emails need to be approved first by the Provost office. We also mentioned that Fahy Hall seems to have slower than usual network connectivity at times. Paul Fisher promised to follow up on that.

In conclusion we were reminded of the upcoming TLTR kickoff meeting on Oct 2. It was suggested that many of us try to get on one of the action teams Emerging Technologies, Mobility, Research Computing, Digital Sustainability (new for 2008-09), and Best Practices and Events. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Fri, Oct 31, 1-2pm, in the Dean’s conference room of the Walsh library.
Respectfully submitted,
Bert Wachsmuth
